         Research Riders Meeting

May 13, 2010
Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 15 members present in the 1st floor conference room of B71. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. Motioned to accept was made by Don Moravits 2nd  Mark Griffin.



 .
Treasurer’s report: 

Chuck was absent from the meeting, it was noted by Scott that last months balance was $475.35 and he was not aware of any deposits or debits.
Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

James spoke on the Rockport ride of Apr. 24th.  8 riders and 7 bikes met at Tinka Taco for breakfast then departed, along the way we picked up Dwaine Smith who lives along the route.  A stop was made in Panna Maria to view the old church, then a gas stop in Goliad before a short viewing of the Fannin Memorial.  From there 3 bikes headed back while the rest continued on to Rockport stopping for lunch at Charlotte Plumbers.  From there they returned via 181 thru Beeville and a stop in Floresville at which point the ride was deemed to be over.
Big Bend ride is tomorrow, May 14th – 17th.  10 bikes and 14 enthusiasts will depart tomorrow.  Meeting at Sammy’s in Castroville at 9AM.

ROT rally is June 12-16th, several of the group are going.  A ride is being planned for Saturday around lake Travis, details will be announced by Steve.
Old Business Section:
The Landmark Game continues.  The latest was that James posted a pic of one of the Easter Island heads from StoneHendge II in Hunt, TX… well Chuck found it and has now posted an obscure picture of a Pancho Villa Lounge…  We’re all scratching our heads…
Bike games – Scott would like to see us get together for a day of camaraderie and bike games, maybe combined with a BBQ in July.  Mark and James to help Scott with the planning.
New Business Section:
Scott asked for ride ideas – the Fly In that Mark Griffin has told us about was a possibility, Mark will look into what is going in June.  Steve brought up doing the Old Train Tunnel ride one evening to eat and watch the bat flight out of the old train tunnel, possibly June 4/5th or 19th/20th.
Mark mentioned the Crawfish Festival in Fredericksburg Memorial Day Weekend, there is also a parade and festivities in Converse put on by the American Legion Post 593.  He is going to look into us possibly riding in the parade.  He also mentioned that Jun 19th is the Stockdale Watermelon Thump and parade.

Open Discussion:

Joe Stateson mentioned that there is a replacement ceramic headlight socket if your plastic one burns out or melts from heat.  He also warned us about the toll lane that comes off I-10 in Houston, not marked well, and if you do happen to get on it, be careful to NOT use the HOV lane on a bike from 11-1pm.
Mark Griffin warned us that as more bikers are out on the weekends riding the back roads to be careful as many ride above the posted speeds and they can swing wide in turns, possibly into your path.  Be cognizant of these riders at all times and ready for evasive action.  

Don Moravits made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Dean Davis, and the group unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
